SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 19, 2006
ATTENDANCE - Kati Adams, Karen Barton, Cathy Herrera, Joe Primeau, Steven Shabry, Mike Olmsted, Michael Paynter,  Phil Adams, Linda Landers, Mark Mullins, Ron Greenly, (2 others in attendance. Could not find sign in sheet)

Minutes - 
Kati motioned that minutes be approved. Motion seconded. Minutes approved. 
TREASURER’S REPORT – Report unavailable. Judy out of town.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Linda reported that at the District Meeting they voted on who would host the All Star and TOC tournaments. These are not set in stone but most likely will be as follows:

Major TOC – Santa Cruz

Minor TOC – Aptos

Major All Star – Scotts Valley

All Star 10 & 11 – Watsonville

All Star 9-10 – Santa Cruz

All Star 8-9 – Live Oak

No league will be able to host same level tournament 2 years in a row unless there is a lack of leagues willing to host and they are needed.  
All info will be posted on the website once it is finalized.

We are the only league that hasn’t paid $2 per child to the district. This money helps pay for pins, banners, etc.  Linda will have Judy cut a check for this to District 39.

PITCH COUNT - Linda reported that she heard from Little League Western Regional and they said that we cannot take out the “intentional walk” part of the Optional Pitch Regulation. If we are using this regulation, then we need to use it as written with no modifications.  At the end of the year we will get a survey and this would be the time to let them know about any issues we have with any parts of the rules so they can be considered.  It appears that these pitching rules will be taken to the Little League Congress which will be meeting next year and they will be the ones to decide if they will be adopted. This means they probably will still be optional for next year and possibly mandatory in 2008, depending on what happens at congress.

PUBLIC COMMENT – none

BUSINESS UPDATES

SNACK BAR PROPOSAL - Pony did not have a meeting for us to take the proposal to.  Kati will bring it to the next meeting which will be the May 8 (second Monday in May). It looks like nothing will happen until the end of the year because we don’t expect Pony to vote on it at their May meeting. They will want to read it over and discuss it before voting at their June meeting.
EQUIPMENT BOX  – Shawn was not present. Someone posed the question – where is the pitching machine. Someone stated that the Little League equipment box that is at the High School near the cages was moved and is now open, though not broken in to and that it is empty.  The pitching & popup machines that are used for tryouts are not there. Linda to check with Shawn and Derek Swenson.
MAKE UP GAMES – Tuesday and Thursdays at Michael Grey and Sundays at Highlands to use for the makeup games. 
There were 5 Major games and 1 Minor game rained out so far.  They have all been rescheduled and the info is online.  We will not be able to get them in before the first half ends but they will be complete by May 12.  

Linda to get some field availability info to Joe and Mike so they can work out Farm and Tball make up games.

REDRAFT NEXT SEASON – There was a lengthy discussion on the issue of redrafting the Major League or not. If there are more (or less)d than four teams we will probably have to redraft. We have we have a large number of 10 year olds that will be eligible to play in the Majors next year.  
Currently registered:

11 year olds – 29

10 year olds – 48

After discussing some of the pros and cons of drafting vs. redrafting it was suggested that we survey the parents and managers and coaches about the redraft.
Michael Paynter pointed out that we need to do whatever is best for the kids.
Kati said that this type of thing is an issue that should be voted on at the general board meeting in September. 

Linda asked for a volunteer to get together for a survey.  Kati agreed to work on a draft and send it to the other board members. 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:00PM.
